WEHS PTSA Meeting-June 3rd, 2019

<u>Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance</u>-Cheryl Gelder called the last PTSA meeting of the year to order, and the Pledge to the Flag was said.

Approval of Minutes-Cheryl Gelder asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the May 2019 PTSA meeting. Rebekah Weissert made a motion for approval. A second motion was made, and May 2019 minutes were approved.

Post-Prom Update-Allison Clement, post prom chair, updated us all regarding Post Prom...our wonderful alcohol-free event at Northtown Center for our Seniors on June 14th, 2019. Allison reiterated that everything is "good to go" for the event, and that there will be a "Walk-thru" at the Northtown Center on June 10th at 6pm for committee members and anyone else who would like to attend.

<u>President's Report</u>-Cheryl Gelder/Kristi Campbell-Cheryl Gelder addressed the open Executive Board positions needing to be filled. She explained that we need individuals for the following: Communications, Reflections, and SEPTSA. Cheryl then recognized all current Executive Board officers, and Kristi Campbell presented "Tim Horton's" Gift Cards to all Executive E-Board Officers. Cheryl spoke of highlights from PTSA 2018/2019 programs:

School Store-Stephanie Nasso and Jessica Leibler did a great job, and school store budget was on track. Jessica suggested there be a designated back up for calling volunteers if the actual chair people cannot make calls due to work, etc. Jennifer Bray did a great job with the Farmer's Market with approximately \$600.00 profit. Helping Hands gave money for family in need regarding cap/gown, and yearbooks just for seniors. Helping Hands also gave \$453 basketball donation to Children's Hospital.

Principal's Report-Brian Swatland-Mr. Swatland thanked the PTSA board for a great year, and for so warmly welcoming him to East high school. He then spoke of the endowment of 6K being used for such things as wireless microphones, sound system, etc. Mr. Swatland announced that Mr. Gray accepted a position as Principal at Starpoint Middle School. Other announcements he made included the success of Senior Awards Night, the visit of Congressman Higgins on June 3rd to Social Studies classes, and that the Senior Breakfast will occur the morning of June 13th.

Assistant Principal's Report-Ms. DeSantis/Mr. Gray-Ms. DeSantis announced the results of Student Council elections and Class Officer elections. Student Council Officers 2019-2020 are President-Patrick Frank, Vice President-Daniel Purizhansky, Secretary-Yusuf Hashimi, and Treasurer-Gemma Petrulla. The class of 2020 Class Officers are President-Tina Serghany, Vice President-Sabrina Sabastian San-Miguel, Secretary-Hannah Wallenfels, and Treasurer-Julia Smith. The class of 2021 Class Officers are President-Lucas Romanowski, Vice President-Benjamin Terhaar, Secretary-Diana Stone, and Treasurer-Aditya Goyal. The class of 2022 Class Officers are President-Luke Weber, Vice President-Robert Miller, Secretary-Ross Mantsurov, and Treasurer-Kennedy Intihar. The Class Officers of 2023 will be elected in the Fall of 2019.

Mr. Gray announced the Senior Breakfast on June 13th will begin at 9:21am and run until 10:51, and that the "Salute to Seniors" slideshow will begin at 11:42pm and run until 1:12pm. He also stated that exams will begin on June 14th and end on June 25th.

<u>Teacher Representative</u>-Tom Hurley-Mr. Hurley announced that at the end of May there was a teacher recognition dinner honoring WEHS teachers who have reached twenty-five years of service. He also announced that all library books are now due, and that the class of 2021 will be having their Junior Dinner Dance (JDD) at Salvatore's, and their Senior Prom at the Statler.

Adjournment-Cheryl Gelder once again thanked everyone for a great year and for their continued support. Meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.

Minutes submitted by Melinda Bischel on June 26, 2019